
12/5/2022 CENWP-ODJ 

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD  

SUBJECT: 22JDA17 MFR Main units 2 and 3 STS’s pulled 

Submersible traveling screens were pulled on main units 2 and 3 on the afternoon of 30 November 
because of maintenance activities planned for the trash rack installation work on main unit 16 and a 
scheduled line 1 outage effecting main units 1-4 for transformer work.   

Deck grating is required to be placed over open gatewell slots in front of transformers so 
equipment can be staged for work activities. This installation was planned for 5 December when 
line 1 would have been taken out of service and STS’s could have been removed without issue.  
However, contractors working on staging the trashracks for the replacement on main unit 16 were 
to begin staging the 18 segments on the North end of the powerhouse starting the morning of 5 
December.  The trashracks need to be transported across the intake deck passing line 1.   

STS’s are required in running units until 12 December at which time they can be removed. To help 
minimize any impacts, JD fisheries requested main units 2 and 3 be placed in a priority of first off/ 
last on starting with unit 2.   

The John Day project requires contractors submit a detailed work plan 30 days in advance for 
review so any impacts can be mitigated for, or scheduling altered. The project received a work plan 
on 29 November. 

A. Species – Only 2 pit tagged adults have passed upstream of JD in the last 2 weeks. Adult
fish counts stop at the end of October in 2022.

B. Origin –
C. Length –
D. Marks and tags –
E. Marks and Injuries found on carcass –
F. Cause and Time of Death –
G. Future and Preventative Measures – The JD project has discussed the lack of coordination

with the district ENC office and will require adequate time to review work plans in the
future.

Sincerely, 
Project Fisheries 


